
 

 

 

 

 

May 2, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole  

Chairman  

Committee on Appropriations  

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C. 20515  

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  

Ranking Member  

Committee on Appropriations  

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting $857,500 for the Body-Worn and In-Car Video Systems Modernization project in 

Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Springfield, located 

at 225 5th Street, Springfield, Oregon 97477. The funding would be used for modernizing law 

enforcement’s body-worn and in-car video systems. 

 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it would ensure continued access to 

technology that supports transparency, safeguards civil liberties, and provides a valuable return 

for taxpayers through strengthened public trust and efficient law enforcement services. 

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding is provided for purposes described in section 

501 of the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 (34 U.S.C. § 10152). I certify 

that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

______________ 

Val Hoyle 

Member of Congress 

 


